
September 2019 
 

High School Pre-apprenticeships 
 
 

1. Purpose:  OSPI, in consultation with the State Board for Community and Technical Colleges, 
and the Washington State Apprenticeship and Training Council (WSATC) were charged with 
collecting input to promote recognized pre-apprenticeship and registered youth 
apprenticeship opportunities for high school students. This proviso required completion of a 
legislative report by November 1, 2018.  
 

2. Description of services provided:  Funding was provided to support the completion of the 
legislatively required report.  

 
3. Criteria for receiving services and/or grants:  Not applicable. These funds supported the 

completion of the required report.  
 
Beneficiaries in 2018-19 School Year: 

# of School Districts: 00 
  # of Schools:  00 
  # of Students:  00 
  Other:   00  
 
# of OSPI staff associated with this funding (FTEs):  1.0 
# of contractors/other staff associated with this funding: 00 
 
 FY19 Funding:   State Appropriation:  $0 

Federal Appropriation: $0  
Other fund sources:  $0 

TOTAL (FY19) $0 
 

4. Are federal or other funds contingent on state funding?  If yes, explain.  No.  
 

5. State funding history: 
 

Fiscal Year Amount Funded Actual Expenditures 

FY19 $131,000 $122,475 
  

6. Number of beneficiaries (e.g., schools, students, districts) history: More than 100 individuals 
with backgrounds in registered apprenticeship, pre-apprenticeship, and employer-based 
apprenticeship responded and informed this report.  
 

Fiscal Year # of Beneficiaries 
FY19 0 

 
 



OSPI Budget Proviso 

 
 

 
7. Programmatic changes since inception (if any): This was one-time funding for the report to 

be delivered by November 1, 2018.  
 

8. Evaluations of program/major findings: This work culminated in the report, “Promoting Pre-
Apprenticeship Opportunities for High School Students,” which may be found here.  
 

9. Major challenges faced by the program: NA 
 

10. Future opportunities: NA 
 

11. Statutory and/or Budget language: 
 

Budget Proviso: ESSB 6032, Sec. 501 (70) - $131,000 of the general fund-state 
appropriation for fiscal year 2019 is provided solely for implementation of Substitute House 
Bill No. 2685 (high school preapprenticeships). If the bill is not enacted by June 30, 2018, 
the amount provided in this subsection shall lapse.  

12. Other relevant information:  None. 
 

13. List of schools/districts receiving assistance: See OSPI website. 
 

14. Program Contact Information:  
 Rebecca Wallace  
 (360) 725-6243  
 Rebecca.wallace@k12.wa.us  

https://app.leg.wa.gov/ReportsToTheLegislature/Home/GetPDF?fileName=2018-11-High-School-Preapprenticeships_8fe5eb44-865c-4fa5-b647-f25c2c37fadd.pdf
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